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June 3, 2025
Chair Bowman, Vice-Chair Drazan, Vice-Chair Pham, and Members of the Committee,

Thank you for your ongoing commitment to Oregon’s children, youth, and young adults.
My name is Jenny Hale and | am writing on behalf of the Second Home program of
Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon in support of HB 3079 and ensuring a full continuum of
services for Oregon’s unaccompanied houseless youth and families.

| hope you will join me in affirming housing as a basic human right for all Oregonians.
HB 3079 provides funding for homeless youth services in rural Oregon through the
Youth Emergency Housing Program. This Program provides flexible funding to help
prevent family homelessness through things like rent assistance, transportation and
legal services. HB 3970 also provides funding to expand or enhance existing shelter
facilities, outreach, culturally specific services, behavioral health and substance use
services for houseless youth.

Since launching the Second Home program in 2010, we have seen ninety to one
hundred percent of our high school seniors graduate each year. A long-term
commitment to youth and their families, at a grass roots level, is powerfully effective. In
the United States, half of homeless adults first experienced homelessness in their
youth. We know that by investing in services for this population that we can and will
deter lifetimes of housing instability and homelessness. Every child and young adult
deserves to have access to safe and stable support services that help them thrive. HB
3970 ensures that is a reality for our young Oregonians experiencing homelessness.

Thank you for your time and thoughtful consideration,

Jennifer L. Hale, DLd
Second Home Program, Director
Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon
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